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Minutes of partnership taxation Consultative Committee

16:30 – 18.00 on Wednesday 19 May 2014 at 

100 Parliament Street
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	HMRC
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	HMRC
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	Apologies
	Organisation
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	OTS
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	OTS
	


1. Welcome and introductions

John Whiting welcomed the members to the Consultative Committee meeting for the partnership review. He explained that the main aim of the meeting was to discuss initial HMRC responses to the OTS’s report recommendations and to agree where OTC and CC members might do more work. 
OTS wanted to produce at least a progress report but were not fixed whether that would develop into a formal final report, a series of short papers, or something else entirely.

2. HMRC and HMT Response to recommendations
HMRC and HMT shared their response to the OTS recommendations. They began by addressing the ‘key themes’ of the report, including the suggestion from the OTS that HMRC and HMT do not properly consider partnerships when creating policy. HMRC have in response to this set up a cross-directorate group of policy and operational staff, to ensure that policy making for partnerships is more co-ordinated, and so that partnerships can be fully considered as part of HMRC’s strategy.

HMRC stressed that they wanted to work with the OTS on implementing several of the other recommendations. This included reviewing the adjusted guidance: HMRC has now published a draft version of the consolidated partnerships manual online, and will be looking for feedback over the coming months. Committee members were asked to review the manual and provide feedback to HMRC.
The response to the other short-term recommendations was mixed. Notably, several members felt that HMRC should have developed free software for partnerships to file their partnership returns online (this proposal was rejected on grounds of cost).

On the medium-term recommendations, there were several areas which HMRC was already looking at taking forward independently (such as looking at how to simplify the VAT 2 procedure), and others which HMRC asked for assistance from the Committee in implementing. Several Committee members wanted to assist with tidying up the SPD12’s language. It was agreed that a sub-group should meet at another time with HMRC’s SPD12 technical experts to discuss where the statement is problematic. Other Committee members volunteered to help with the recommendation around international aspects by identifying treaties which did not recognise partnerships or were not working as intended.

There were some areas HMRC were still considering. The recommendations raised around penalties were thought to be important by Committee members, but it was accepted that these issues could also be handled through a full OTS review on the whole area if that proceeded. HMRC were also interested to have further discussions around the gift aid proposal, to better understand the OTS’s reasoning and to ensure the OTS was aware of the complexities surrounding the recommendation. 
There was still much more work to do on the long-term recommendations; overall there was a range of preferences for which recommendations should be prioritised. HMRC agreed with the OTS’s point that education about tax for small partnerships could be improved, particularly for those who may not be aware they are in a partnership. HMRC asked for Committee members who felt they had some ideas on how to educate partnerships to get in touch.

The recommendation to remove the current duplication of information from the partners’ and the partnership returns was thought to be promising. HMRC agreed with the principle behind the idea, but felt the idea of removing the partnership return came at the issue from the wrong direction. Their strategy is to remove the individual partners’ requirement to file, so information is collected once from the partnership to cover the multiple partners (similar in principle to how collecting PAYE information once from an employer reduces administration for multiple employees). The OTS aim was to streamline procedures and it was felt by some CC members that this would mean the partner who submitted the partnership return would have further co-ordination obligations, but it was generally agreed that either route would help: it would probably be dictated by HMRC systems possibilities. The OTS should do more work on reviewing possible solutions to make a fully worked up recommendation. 

On partners’ expenses, HMRC rejected the OTS recommendations, on the grounds that it would not be a simplification (it would increase burdens on partners and partnerships), would not reflect the partnership profit properly, that it would have a revenue cost and would raise compliance issues. CC members acknowledged the possible risk of double claims but felt this was no more a risk than in any other situation; were clear that it was a simplification for partnerships that wanted to follow the route; and took the view that if there was a revenue cost it was because partners were currently unable to claim valid expenses. OTS will go back to advisers and firms to gather more evidence. 
3. Report Delivery
The OTS shared their thoughts on the next stage of the review. Overall it was felt that the OTS doesn’t necessarily need to produce an aggregated final report- given the modular nature of the workplan, it may be better to produce a series of papers elaborating on the various recommendations and giving an update on what HMRC is taking forward. The work on most of the recommendations should be finished in the calendar year, with papers on the recommendations published in July or August.

4. Further work
In summary, there would be further work carried out in small groups on:

· SP D12

· Gift Aid

· International aspects

· SDLT/SD
· Our recommendations for small partnerships
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